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The purpose of this memo is to follow up from our presentation and discussion on the
classification and compensation practices study at last week’s Collegewide Administrator’s
meeting.

First, we want to thank you for your engagement and thoughtful questions. We recognize that
we may not have had time to answer all questions, so we have been provided time on the
agenda at the upcoming Administrator Council meeting on Thursday, May 2, to address any
unanswered questions. We invite you to join us at this meeting so that we can continue the
discussion and answer any questions you may have.

We also want to take this opportunity to highlight some key points discussed in the meeting
last week:

e Administrators who would like to review suggested edits submitted by
supervisors/managers in their supervisory organization, please submit your request to
class.compteam@montgomerycollege.edu.

e We understand that this is a busy time of year; however, the extended time we have
provided for completing the job profiles has run out. To ensure that the project is not
further delayed, we must complete the job profile reviews by Friday, May 10, 2024. Any
priority that you and your teams can give to this work is greatly appreciated.

e Please encourage employees who want to document job-related tasks and
accomplishments to complete their career-talent profile in Workday. The achievement
section has been updated to allow entry of awards as well as publications.

e The classification and compensation team are reviewing suggested edits to job profiles,
including positions that are cross-functional. During this review, the team will determine
whether separate job profiles are warranted.



mailto:class.compteam@montgomerycollege.edu
https://info.montgomerycollege.edu/_documents/offices/information-technology/workday/talent-performance-training/manage-career-talent-profile.pdf

Additionally, we will also be following up by email with the supervisors/managers who have
not submitted suggested job profile edits to confirm that no changes are needed. You will be
copied on any correspondence to supervisors/managers within your units/areas.

As was briefly touched on during the meeting, change management is a critical component of
this work. We need your support in understanding and reinforcing the importance of this work
and helping employees to understand that we currently don’t have all the answers as we are
still in the data collection and market assessment phase of the project.

Leadership support and engagement is critical to the success of this initiative. To help you,
attached is a list of key points about the study/project and some engagement opportunities for
you to discuss the study with your team. We are happy to answer any questions that you have
or attend your staff meetings to answer questions from your employees.

Please do not hesitate to reach out to the classification and compensation team with any
questions.

Thank you for your continued support of this initiative.
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